Montauk Manor 
Board of Managers

Saturday, March 28th, 2020
Conference Call
10:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan, Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Kathleen Mize, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Galina Kaloyanova, Controller, 
Meeting called to order at 10:15am
President – Lou Federico
Lou Federico asked all the board members to give an update on how they have been coping with the corona virus and all seem to be OK. 

There is talk about the east end limiting outsiders from coming into Southampton and beyond unless you are a homeowner. 

Motion made to approve Conference Call minutes of March 4th, 2020 and March 20th, 2020, was made by Kathleen Mize, seconded by Herman Hochberg. 
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously
Legal- Legal bills totaling $2,201.56 for the month of February 2020.

Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $2,201.56 was made by Herman Hochberg seconded by Kathleen Mize.   
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously
Chart Check – On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balance in the construction bank account as of 3-28-2020 is savings, $ 950,000, operating $18,912.89.

Restaurant – Marc Schneider is in the process of working on tour new lease with our new restaurant purveyor, Tauk.  They are planning to use the seating in front of the fireplace for their bar area. A divider will be put up and the entrance will be the one you enter to the restaurant. Drinks must stay in the bar area or in the restaurant, not allowed to take out.  The Manor will be purchasing new restaurant equipment for up to $50,000 which will belong to the Manor. We are also replacing the current HVAC unit and updating our vent system.

LaFine’s liquor license was pulled by the SLA and Talk will be applying for their own license.      

General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel

All staff members are allowed to work if they want to work.  Staff at the front desk is at a minimum now. To save money, our maintenance staff will be doing outdoor clean ups rather than bringing in outside vendors.

All weddings and social events have been canceled in Montauk through May 30th, 2020.  We are in process of re-scheduling these reservations for the fall of 2020 and spring of 2021.
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SPA – 12,000 BTU Bryant Air conditioning/ heat pump inverter installed.

Elevator Contract – Jimmy and Janice met with rep from ThyssenKrupp Elevator Company.  Signing new10 year contract at a yearly savings of $4,665 and savings of $46,650 over 10 years. 

Fire Pump Test – Annual test completed

Cooling Towers –Chem Aqua acid washed and cleaned cooling towers to remove scaling.

Restaurant – HVAC unit is in the process of installation. Range hood duct work; required access panels have been ordered and will be installed. ($2,500)  Cleaning of hood and duct work to follow.

Big Bus - Working on getting bus re-wrapped, waiting for estimates.

Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
To date March 29, 2020, Manda construction continues work on the Tower. Two walls of the tower have been removed; steel plates were laid on the cement floor and bolted down to provide support for the walls as per the engineer’s specifications. The columns of the tower were found to be corrosive and were reinforced with iron bar and cement and will be steel plated on all four corners. Manda has not stated any estimated time for completion other than what was originally agreed upon, the contract date of April 30th, 2020. Manda has been given the go ahead to work longer days to completion due to the moratorium on rentals. Will keep you posted on any new developments as construction continues on the Tower. Pictures of the demolition and completed work on the Tower have been posted on Bells board for your viewing. 

Jim Davis of Southwest Greens of LI submitted a proposal for approximately 117K to renovate the MM tennis courts.  The courts need new surfaces because of buckling and ruts which make the tennis courts unsafe to play on.  The estimate to re-do the tennis courts involves ripping up the old courts surfaces and laying down a rock sand foundation and leveling, followed by a synthetic turf that is filled with a silica sand mix to flatten the playing surface.  Jimmy and I went to a home in Sagaponack where Southwest Greens installed a tennis court about 6-7 years ago. The court looked great and showed little to no wear. Pictures of the tennis court at the Sagaponack house are on Bells board for your viewing. 

Will the synthetic turf fade over time? How durable is the turf?

Southwest Greens' original installations are 20 years old or older and continue to have the rich green color and texture of natural grass. Our UV-resistant synthetic grass products look and perform like new because they are engineered to withstand heavy traffic, extreme weather conditions and temperature fluctuations for year-round use. All 
installations come complete with a one-year workmanship warranty and manufacturer's warranty that covers fading.
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Our artificial turf is designed to be used and is highly recommended in high-traffic areas or for long-term sporting purposes.
Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
Comparison of first quarter rental revenue with previous years was not possible due to Corona virus cancellations and subsequent cancelation of reservations. For the same reasons there have been no discussions of advertising or incentives.
All rental units were inspected by the Rental Committee in January and letters were sent to homeowners whose units require attention.  Most upgrades were regarding worn or damaged furniture or flooring.  There was some resistance which was resolved by Janice and Jerry.  We are being flexible with time frames except in cases of safety.

The Board had decided to cease accepting reservations until April 9th (Holy Thursday/ Passover) to coincide with President Trump's hope for an economic comeback by Easter.  It is now clear that this was optimistic.  Janice will cancel and refund all reservations through April 30th.  The Board will have a conference call mid-April to plan further. The 
Castlegram of March 23rd simply informed homeowners that we will "cease taking reservations at this time so there is no need for additional notification.
The possibility of waiving credit card fees to allow more homeowners to pay their common charges with credit cards to offset financial hardships incurred by loss of

rental income was discussed.  It was decided that this might cause many homeowners

to revert to paying with credit cards for "rewards."  This would be costly to the Manor even as a temporary arrangement.  Homeowners who present with problems meeting

their expenses will be assisted on a private, case by case basis.

Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 3/28/2020
Condo

Operating BNB 

$            76,559   
Major Construction 

  
968,913
STP Operating



979,918 

Total



         2,025,390
Rental

Operating BNB

   $        478,553    
STP- CD Apple Bank


 127,895
Total



             606,448

New Business 

Meeting Adjourned at 2:15pm

